
 

 

February 20, 2023 
 
Dear Prospective Asphalt Vendors,  
 
The Board of Education of USD 250 Pittsburg Community Schools will receive bids for a parking 
lot overlay/repair project located at George Nettels Elementary School, 2012 S. Homer Street, 
Pittsburg, KS 66762. Sealed bids will be received no later than Wednesday, April 19, 2023, at 
1:00 PM CST, on the bid documents provided. 
 
A pre-bid meeting is scheduled at the front entrance of the site for Wednesday, March 29, 2023 
at 11:00 AM CST. Tom Stegman, Chief Operations Officer will be available for measurements, 
evaluation or clarification of specifications. He can be reached at tstegman@usd250.org or 
calling at (620) 235-3100. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Misty Russell 
 
Director of Business Operations 
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